
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 17, 2024 
 

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Empire State Plaza  

Agency Building 3 

Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 

Dear Ms. Phillips: 

 

Enclosed with this electronic filing is the CenturyLink Communications, LLC d/b/a Lumen Technologies 

Group New York P.S.C Tariff No. 2 for Competitive Local Exchange Carrier Service provided by 

CenturyLink Communications, LLC. 
 
This filing introduces clarifying terms to Optical Wavelength Service (OWS).  The Company will not accept 
any OWS payments made with funds obtained through the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA) 
Grant Programs or similar grants that obligate the Company to provide certain information or perform 
certain functions, unless each of those functions and obligations is explicitly identified and agreed to by 
the parties in the Agreement or in an amendment to the Agreement.  IIJA Programs include, but are not 
limited to, the Middle Mile Grant Program and the Broadband Equity Access and Deployment (BEAD) 
Grant Program. 
 
CenturyLink respectfully requests that the proposed changes become effective on May 17, 2024.  Should 
you have questions or need additional information regarding this filing, please contact me at 
(303) 992 5838 or via email. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Marla Hazlett 
 
Attachments 
 

NY2024-05 

 
 

Marla Hazlett 
Senior Government Operations Analyst 

marla.hazlett@lumen.com 
1025 Eldorado Blvd., Interlocken 4000 

Room 44A-F2 
Broomfield, CO  80021 
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